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2ND DISTRICT, MARYLAND (202) 225-3061

Congress of the Anited States
PHouge of Representatives
Washington, BE 20515-2002

April 29, 2025

The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chairman Ranking Member

Committee on Appropriations Committee on Appropriations
H-303, the Capitol 1036 Longworth HOB
Washington, D.C. 20515 Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro,

I am requesting funding for I-795 & Dolfield Blvd. Interchange in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity
to receive funding for this project is the Baltimore County Government, located at I-795 East &
Dolfield Blvd. and Red Run Blvd. / 1-795 West & Tollgate Rd..

Funds will be used to purchase the land necessary to improve the interchange.

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will improve traffic flow, reduce
congestion, and enhance accessibility in the Owings Mills area of Baltimore County promoting
economic growth.

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes described in section
23 USC 133.

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate

family.

Jo szewski

Sincerely,

Member of Congress
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